


Attachment A 

Review of the Gas Supply Guarantee 

Terms of Reference 

  

Background 

Energy Ministers have been focussed on measures to accommodate and respond to changes in the 
way electricity is generated in the National Electricity Market (NEM) to ensure Australia’s energy 
system remains affordable, reliable and secure. 

In this context, there exists an important interaction between gas and electricity markets through 
the supply of gas for electricity generation. Reflecting this relationship, in March 2017, gas 
production facility operators and pipeline operators made voluntary commitments to ensure gas is 
delivered to where it needs to be to support peak demand periods in the NEM. To facilitate the 
delivery of these commitments, the Gas Supply Guarantee Guidelines (the Guidelines) were 
developed by the Australian Energy Market Operator (AEMO).  

The Guidelines have been extended until March 2023.  

As the effects of COVID-19 on the Australian community continue to manifest over the coming 
months, it remains imperative to ensure continued supply of gas to support peak demand periods. It 
is therefore timely to consider the value of this mechanism as it operates across the NEM.  

 

Energy Ministers’ Directed Review 

Pursuant to section 79 of the National Gas Law (NGL) and section 41 of the National Electricity Law 
(NEL), Energy Ministers1 request the Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) conduct a review 
of the Gas Supply Guarantee in accordance with these Terms of Reference.  

These Terms of Reference, which have been developed in accordance with section 80 of the NGL and 
section 42 of the NEL are intended to guide how the AEMC undertakes this review.  

 

Purpose 

The purpose of this review is to advise Energy Ministers on: 

(a) whether there continues to be value in retaining a mechanism of this or similar type; 
(b) contingent on (a), whether, and in what form, such mechanism should be incorporated in 

the national energy framework. 

 

Scope 
In undertaking the review as outlined above, the AEMC are requested to consider the following: 

• the scope of the Guidelines as developed and amended by AEMO; 
• the manner in which the Guidelines have been utilised by AEMO, including in relation to 

industry engagement; 

 
1 The Energy Ministers are those responsible for energy matters all of whom are members of the legally 
enduring Ministerial Council on Energy (MCE).  
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• any overlap between the Guidelines and other existing reliability or security mechanisms in 
the national energy framework; 

• the potential for the Guidelines, or other similar mechanism as identified by the AEMC, to 
support reliability in the National Electricity Market, or to otherwise provide value to 
consumers; 

• the form any such mechanism should take (e.g. through changes to the national electricity 
and gas laws, or associated rules); 

• the impact of any such mechanism on AEMO, the market and market participants (including 
the costs and benefits of any recommended approach) – such consideration should also 
take into account any current and enduring issues arising from the COVID-19 pandemic.   

 
Consultation and timeframe  

In undertaking the review, the AEMC must consult with AEMO, AER, the ACCC, industry and State 
and Territory governments.  

The AEMC is requested to report back to Energy Ministers by Quarter 1, 2022. 
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